

Normandale Residents Association

Minutes from Committee Meeting held at 17 Pokohiwi Road on 20th September 2018 commencing 7.30pm.

Present:	Paul Caygill (Chair), Sandie Matcham, Pete Matcham, John Barnett, Visitors: Danika (NDT joint editor), AnneMarie
-----------------	---

Apologies:	Robyn Caygill, Margaret Cousins
Minutes of Previous Meeting:	Minutes of meeting of 16 th August 2018 had been circulated electronically. Approved Paul/Sandie

Matters Arising:	Brad has purchased plants for the slope on his property. Paul is still waiting for a map from council. Will follow up with them.
-------------------------	---

	Action: Paul will follow-up with council for a usable map of the N'Dale Road entrance.
--	---

Treasurer's Report	Treasurers report for September 2018 Approved Sandie/Paul As at the end of August the bank balance was: Current account Westpac \$15,797.08 Income included: \$15.00 from advertising \$185.00 Subscriptions \$1.34 interest from Westpac Expenditure: \$100 donation to church Households subscribed 25 Invoices sent out for advertising. Invoice received for 'dinosaur' bin for Inorganic Rubbish Collection.
---------------------------	--

Correspondence:	None
------------------------	------

General Business:	
--------------------------	--

Western Ward Meeting	Discussed locations for defibrillators (AED). There will be 8 in the western ward. Looking at 'lock-box' which will require call to 111 to get key to unlock and instructions on how to use. ----- October 24 th , Western Ward community panel are inviting local community committee members to a social get together. ----- Engagement fund is now open. Groups wishing for funding for projects are invited to send their proposals now. Suggested NRA apply for funding for a lock-box for the AED at Normandale school. Other groups that may apply: Guides, Kyokushin?
-----------------------------	---

Clean-up Normandale	Confirmed for 26/27 October. Pick up bags about 10:00 from parking area by the school. Leave full bags in same place (if school in agreement) or in Jubilee Park entrance for council to collect.
	Action: Paul will check with Ann-Marie if OK to leave full bags near school as they may not be collected by council immediately.
	Action: ?? (not decided at meeting) who will collect bags from the council.
Neighbourhood Day	This is in March. Should we have a tent / barbecue etc? If so where. Will discuss further in November.
Significant Natural Areas	The council have published an update on the areas under consideration on their website.
NZTA Road Show	<p>Pete reported on the local implications of the NZTA National Land Transport Plan as presented at the Roadshow this week.</p> <p>-----</p> <p>Ngauranga to Petone cycle way is fully funded and work on the project should soon be started.</p> <p>-----</p> <p>Melling interchange and Petone to Granada are to be re-evaluated.</p> <p>-----</p> <p>Previously Hutt City Long Term Plan has reported on the standard of roads, but not footpaths. The Gov't policy statement and the change in emphasis to active mode transport is reflected in NZTA now funding footpath maintenance at the same rate as roads (50%). It's important that we monitor HCC expenditure to ensure this money is spent as intended.</p> <p>Safety is the no.1 priority, there is increasing momentum on the design of cities / urban areas for people, not cars, and of safe speeds.</p> <p>-----</p> <p>There was general agreement that speeds on Dowse Drive were excessive. It was noted that the speed notification panel by Maungaraki shops is now colour coded and indicates to keep below 45km/h.</p>

Meeting closed at 8:40.

Next meeting Thursday 18th October, 7:30.